Burneston, Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting held onTuesday 6 May 2025 at 6.30pm in Burneston Church of England Voluntary Aided Primary School
Attended: 
Chair:  Councillor C Stebbing
Parish Councillors: Councillors E McIntyre, M Inkester, D Blythe, L Nugent and O Carter.

County Councillor J Weighell. 
Members of the Public:  None.
Public Questions:  No questions.
1.    Apologies: Coucillor A McIntyre.
     
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 3 March 2025 were accepted by all         Councillors and signed.      

3.   North Yorkshire Council Report:  County Councillor John Weighell updated the Council on the Local Plan.  He informed the Members that 1.3 hectares had been allocated for development in the Burneston Parish.  This will take a long time to implement, at least five years. The following is taken into consideration when decisions on the Local Plan are made:

Retail Development, Leisure and Sport, County Assets, mixed development and a service village.

Councillor Weighell also informed the Council of the Boundary Commission proposal for Burneston, Swainby with Allerthorpe & Theakston Parish Council, which is that the Parish will be within theThirsk and Malton District.  The Parish Council object to this and would support the working party linked to Bedale and would prefer that the Parish Council is within the Bedale District.  This was agreed by all Councillors and the Clerk will inform the Boundary Commission of this preference.  The deadline for this is 9 June 2025. The Clerk to action.
4.   Clerk’s Report:  The Clerk informed the Council that a donation had been requested from St Lambert Church.  This was discussed and a decision made that £330.00p would be donated towards the grass cutting.
Proposed by Councillor E McIntyre, seconded by Councillor C Stebbing and agreed by all Councillors

5.   Highways:  Traffic movement data will be added to the website next month.
6.   Leisure Field & Play Equipment Reports:  Nothing to report.
7.  Allotments:  New Tenancy Agreements have been sent to all plot holders.  The annual rent has not been increased and payment is requested by the end of the month.
8.  General Parish Matters:  A quotation has been received for the trimming of two trees at a cost of £750.00p plus vat.  This was discussed and agreed.
Councillor Stebbing will arrange.
9.:  Finance: The end of year accounts were presented to the Council and agreed.
10. Items for the next Agenda:  Local Plan and Boundary Commission

      Signs for the approach to Burneston Village, north and south.                                            
11.   The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2 July 2025.
.
.

